
THIS WEEK AT ST PETER 

Tuesday LWML Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday Choir 6:00 p.m. 
 Bible Study 7:00 p.m. 
Thursday Women’s Bible Study       9:30 a.m. 
Friday Men’s Bible Study 6:45 a.m. 
Saturday Jr & Hs Youth Pool Party 12-3:00 p.m. 
Next Sunday Early Service 8:30 a.m. 
 Bible Class/Sunday School 9:30 a.m. 
  

STATISTICS FROM GOD’S HOUSE 

At Worship Last Sunday  100     

Offerings Last Sunday $ 5092.00    

Building Fund $ 335.00 

Memorial Fund $ 365.00 
 

SERVING IN GOD’S HOUSE TODAY 
 

Organist Joanne Brower 

Elder of the Month William Pickett     

Usher           David Geis 

Lay Reader Bryan Roth 

Counters for the Month Don Unger & William Pickett 

Altar Guild  Kate Lee & Sharon Rainwater      

Altar Care Sherry Hammer, Chanda Rhyne, Michelle Steffen 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

PRAYERS 
 

BIRTHDAYS  
Bryan Roth 8/19   Margaret Drager 8/21 
Brett Reynolds 8/24   Justin Wilson 8/24 
Charles Roth 8/25 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY 
Garlin & Bonnie Scroggins 8/21 
Terry & Kristin Henry 8/25 

 
Please fill out a 

“Cares and Concerns” 
sheet located in the sanctuary for someone 

 who needs prayer, or has a need. 
 

Judy Allison 

William Anderson bladder cancer (Arn’s father) 

Jim Atkinson shoulder surgery Wednesday 

Gloria Bell (Lisa Lawson) 

Carley Berkley 3 yrs. old, cancer, under hospice care 

Bernice Biehle car accident, in rehab (Cyndi Knobloch’s aunt) 

Richard Brower      

Darryl Wayne Buls staph infection   

Linda Chase in United Regional, Wichita Falls, Room 704 

Dale Fechtler liver cancer (Mel’s son)  OUR SHUT-INS 

Cindy Ferguson Maci Ferguson’s mother-in-law Henry Marshall 

Jo Finstad (Louise Murphree’s aunt)  Margaret Nichols 

Janice Gauger cancer (wife of Rev. Reuel Gauger) Odell Rainwater 

Minnie Lou Geer (Valerie Gill’s grandmother)   

Gerald Hammer      
Christina Johnson (Char Lasch’s sister)   

Nancy Kimmel received heart transplant (Knobloch’s friend) 

Eric King       

Jeanette Little       

Kirsten Mathis      

Keri Moore (Jeanette Little’s niece)    

Ronnie Ogle (Donna Roth’s brother) 

Kristie Ostner (Richard Brower’s niece) chemo for colon/liver cancer 

Brandon Poteet leg amputated, stage 4 cancer (Char Lasch’s friend) 

Jimmy Roth in the hospital in Decatur 

Larry Sharp small brain tumor      

Robert Stone at home 

Richard Tyree head injury accident, critical (Chanda Rhyne’s friend) 
Jackye Whatley (J. Little’s cousin) critical condition in Presbyterian Hos. 
Caden Wolsey 
Lucas Wolsey 
Ellen Woodard 
 

THOSE IN THE MILITARY         
Ross Davis ~ ARMY   Matthew Puckett ~ MARINE 
David Johnston ~ NAVY    Rusty Pyatt ~ ARMY   Mike O’Kane ~ ARMY 
 



The LWML monthly meeting is rescheduled for this Tuesday at 
7:00 p.m. due to a power outage last week.  Come join us! 
 

 

September 9th has been set for our Sunday School Rally 

Day! Although our new worship facility is still under 

construction, it is important that we promote our children 

into their new Sunday School grades. Since we do not 

have the room for a “fun” day as we have had over the 

past few years, we will be scheduling a “fun” day for 

later in the year after construction is completed. If you 

are a Sunday School teacher, student or parent of a 

student, we ask that you be in attendance so that we can 

recognize you on this special day as we promote Christian Education in 

our congregation.  

 

Quiet Bags are available by the bookshelf.  Please        

return them at the end of the service. 

 

Spiritual Growth - We develop the 
character of Christ through bearing 

with one another in the body of 
Christ. 

Be completely humble and gentle; be 
patient, bearing with one another in love. Ephesians 4:2 NIV 

 

Vision for Kenya / Red River Circuit 

Taveta Fall Trip Nov. 8-18 
There is still time to get an application in to go to Kenya and help run an 

eyeglass clinic and share the Gospel. If you are on fence about whether or 

not this short-term mission trip is right for you, speak to your Pastor.  
 

Construction Safety 

Our contractor has asked and reminded us again that 

although things are progressing well on our new sanctuary 

and classrooms, it is still considered a construction 

area. He is concerned about our safety and asks that if 

we would like to tour the building during construction 

that we schedule it with Greg, the site supervisor. For 

safety reasons closed toed shoes are required. 

The next SPA event  
Upcoming in September 

Dead Sea Scrolls & the Bible: Ancient 

Artifacts, Timeless Treasures displayed 
at Southwestern Seminary's MacGorman 

Chapel, Fort Worth. Contact Cyndi for 
more information. 

 

Memory Book 

Thanks to everyone who contributed names 
and addresses of former members and 

extended family.  In June we mailed 180 
letters to former and present members and 
have begun receiving responses.  We really 

need memories from present members    
to make our Memory Book 

complete.  Whether your memories go 
back 80 years or 6 months they will all add 

to our history.  This is the 118th year for 
the St. Peter Congregation.  What a blessing to celebrate with the 
dedication of a new building.  Help us celebrate our rich heritage 

with your memories of times past here. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s a Pool Party for Jr & Hs Youth! 
Saturday, August 25 

12:00-3:-00 
Jimmy & Molly Atkinson’s Pool 

***lunch provided*** 

http://christianity.about.com/od/faqhelpdesk/p/newinternationa.htm

